TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 8 MAY 2018 AT 7.00 PM
AT THE BEN CLEUCH CENTRE, TILLICOULTRY
Present – Jane Edwards, Ian Gordon, Ewart McAuslane, Ian Millar, Elma Mitchell, Damian Sherwood-Johnson, Alex Robertson, Mick Taylor, Melanie White and Elizabeth Young.

In Attendance – Councillor Martha Benny, Councillor Helen Lewis, PC James Miller and one member of the public, Sylvia Hay.

Apologies – Robert McClelland and John Mitchell.  Councillor Donald Balsillie.  ACTION: DS-J to remind everyone to send apologies if they cannot attend any meetings.  As of next month, anyone who has failed to do so will be recorded in the minutes as being absent.
Chairperson’s remarks – DS-J welcomed everyone to the meeting.  There had been a mix-up in the distribution of last month’s minutes which has now been remedied.  He thanked Ian Millar for his hard work in keeping the website and Facebook page up to date.
Police report – Copies of PC James Miller’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points discussed:

(a)
PC Miller said that ‘police statues’ to raise awareness regarding road safety may at some point be 
used on the roads near Tillicoultry Primary School.  Police Constables shall also be in attendance 
when these are in use;

(b)
MT mentioned that when he had queried problems regarding dogs with a member of staff at 
Clackmannanshire Council, he had been advised that there are no longer any dog wardens and 
that any concerns should be reported to the police.  PC Miller said that a council environmental 
officer should be able to help re barking/fouling issues and the SSPCA re cruelty. ACTION: Cllr 
Benny will raise this issue with the relevant council staff as they should at least be 
advising people to contact their local councillor.
Minutes of last meeting – these had been distributed on the day of the meeting and were approved.  Proposed by EM and seconded by IG.

Matters arising (not on the Action List):

Coalsnaughton Cafe Society - DS-J has left a message for Nicola Mitchell of the Cafe Society to contact him and awaits her response.
Tilly Tidy Up – this will take place on Saturday 12 May.  If successful, this will hopefully become an annual event.  It has become apparent that dog fouling is a major issue, particularly on the school grounds, so time will be set aside at next month’s meeting to discuss this.  ACTION: DS-J will do posters/Facebook publicity, etc.
Council budget cuts – Cllr Lewis said that Stuart Crickmar will be discussing asset transfer with some of the groups.  She also said that there will be another consultation next year and will involve community councils’ input this time.

Action list 

Village & Small Townscape Initiative – Cllr Lewis gave assurances that this remains a high priority for herself and Cllr Balsillie.  ACTION: continue to plan to build upon the Community Action Plan and develop this further.  Incrementally make improvements.  Continue to engage with Stuart, local groups and elected members/funding.  Invite Anthea from CTSI to next meeting.  Hold consultation event in autumn.  Sub-group meeting to be set up.
Transfer of charitable funds – Stuart Crickmar had said that he would speak to Legal Services about this after last month’s meeting, but we have not yet heard back from him.  ACTION: Cllr Benny will speak to Stuart in an attempt to bring this matter to a conclusion.
City Deal – Cllr Lewis confirmed that terms are being signed at the end of May.

Seating on cycle path west of Tillicoultry – no update since being advised by Caroline at Clackmannanshire Council that two sites have yet to be identified (one at the Tillicoultry end and the other at the Alva end).

Provost’s Light – AR volunteered to take up this restoration project with the Men’s Shed.

Participation request at Moss Road – the hedge at the front of the property has been cut back, and the windows have been boarded up.  EMcA awaits a response from the council to his recent letter.
Siting of defibrillator – EY has the approval of Andrew at the Premier and Mr Mack of Mack’s Pharmacy for this to be sited at Ochil Eyes.  We require letters of confirmation from both Andrew and Mr Mack, and EY will approach them for these.  EY has a friend who will install the defibrillator free of charge.  EMcA has made an EDF application for funding for the defibrillator. Hopefully this should be up and running by summer, then we can concentrate on finding a site in Coalsnaughton and possibly Devonside.

Coalsnaughton Main Street – MT has discussed this with Social Housing who have said that they cannot do anything about their tenants having untidy gardens.  They also said that the privately-owned sub-let property would be a matter for the landlord to deal with and would depend on the terms of the tenancy agreement.  Unfortunately, the Community Payback Team are not allowed to help in such circumstances.  ACTION: Due to the stalemate, Cllr Benny said that she will raise a councillor’s enquiry as to what action the council/housing can take.
Treasurer’s report – EMcA has applied for a £500 grant for the gala.  He has updated our insurance policies.  He has also given an EDF application form to the Centenary Hall committee for blinds.

Secretary’s report – EMcA spoke about correspondence he has received, including a letter from Pamela Corsar, thanking us for the loan of equipment for a mini-Highland games, a charitable event that raised around £3,000.  He had also received a letter regarding the council staff’s lottery grant, asking if our bank account could be used for microgrants as they are unconstituted, but it was unanimously decided that this would be too complicated from an accounts viewpoint so will be declined.  The cemetery lodge has now been sold, and EMcA has contacted the council to let them know that we are not happy about a community asset being put on the market and sold without prior consultation with us.  We do not know the identity of the buyers or their plans for the property.  However, assurances have been made that access is still in place in the event of expansion of the cemetery.
Community Action Plan – JE, who is involved with the Mill Glen Action Group, said that the council has confirmed that they will replace their bench at the glen entrance.  The Tilly Ladies will be refurbishing the remaining benches.  JE will also ask them where they plan to site the new benches.  The tidy-up on Sunday was very successful, with a rustic fence being made and put around the wild flower area.  A photographer from the Alloa Advertiser turned up and there will be a feature in this week’s edition.
EY suggested that perhaps we can have a weed-killing event as Clackmannanshire Council only treat these once a year and it is quite ineffective. Is this something that the Community Payback Team can help with?  DS-J thanked EY for all her efforts with the VC garden and along the High Street.  She has also started putting copies of the CAP through doors, and perhaps we should have a stall at the gala and give them out there as well.  DS-J said that he will take some along to the litter pick.
Planning report – permission has been granted for the former Harviestoun Inn to be converted to private residences.

Social Committee report – IM confirmed that a public entertainments licence has been granted for the gala.  Stall applications continue to come in.

Councillors’ reports – Cllr Benny said that she has arranged for a chicane to be installed at the Moss Road crossing for safety purposes.  She will then concentrate on a one-way system in Stirling Street/Ochil Street/Hamilton Street/Hill Street, an issue raised in the CAP.  Cllr Lewis said that Clackmannanshire Council’s current chief executive retires this week and that the deputy chief executive has been appointed as interim chief executive on a six-monthly basis.
AOCB – Nil.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 12 June at the Ben Cleuch Centre at 7.00 pm.
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